

## State of New Jersey

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

**BOB MARTIN** 

CHRIS CHRISTIE Block 1500, Lots 14, 15, 15, 15, 12, and 17 Wall Code 401-05C annalm Station Regrated in Mount a Commissioner Governor KIM GUADAGNO in the Barillaston Csolid and Hazardous Waste Management Programment) that has saddoor of Lt. Governor come relations of MI IVC (E. Bureau of Recycling & Planning Community Act to the board to Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420

Tel. # 609-984-3438 Fax. # 609-633-1112

MAR 3 1 2011

Laurie E. vanGenderen, Senior Solid Waste Planner Department of Solid Waste P.O. Box 429 Columbus, New Jersey 08022

Dear Ms. vanGenderen:

On February 18, 2011, the Department of Environmental Protection's Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program accepted as administratively complete the September 9, 2011 request for an administrative action from the Burlington County Office of Solid Waste Management concerning Republic Services of NJ LLC (Republic) Transfer Station. This administrative action proposes to include in the Burlington County Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) the addition of Block 1300, Lots 14, 15, 15, 16, and 17 at the Republic Transfer Station located in Mount Laurel Township.

Originally, Republic Transfer Station formerly known as Atlantic Recovery and Transfer System located at Block 1300, Lot 13 was grandfathered into the County Plan with no assigned capacity: and received its initial approval from the Department in 1978. On January 27, 2000, the Department approved the increase of capacity from 240 tons per day to 650 tons per day. On July 10, 2000, the Department approved the exchanging of several properties from Allied Waste Industries/Browning Ferris Industries to Republic Transfer Station.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5., the modification of an existing facility including the approval of additional lots and blocks constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan designation for the Republic Transfer Station is Block 1300, Lots 13, 14, 15, 16, and 17 in Mount Laurel Township. This request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a general approval to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609) 984-9773 or email at najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Huy Watson, Chief

Bureau of Recycling and Planning